
SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Board of Directors DATE: April 19, 2019 

FROM: General Manager 

SUBJECT: Report to the Board of Directors by the Earthquake Safety Program Citizens· 
Oversight Committee 

The Earthquake Safety Program Citizens' Oversight Committee is required to periodically present a 
report on their activities and findings to the BART Board of Directors.· The attached report is for 
information only and requires no action by the Board. 

The Committee has prepared a Report to the Board to convey its consensus opinion of the 
Earthquake Safety Program expenditures. The Report is scheduled for the April 25, 2019 Board 
meeting and will be given by the Chair of the Committee, Derek Schaible, who occupies the Seismic 
Retrofitting Member Seat. 

Committee members have received presentations covering a wide range of project details, including 
spending commitments, progress payments, contracting status, use of Bond funds and project 
progress reports. 

The current committee is the sixth two-year committee to convene since 2006 when the committee 
first began its activities. The Committee is to verify that bond revenues are spent on earthquake 
retrofit upgrades as promised, and as was stated in the ballot language for the November 2, 2004, 
General Obligation Bond. 

If you would like more information, please contact Zach Amare, Group Manager of Capital Projects 
for the Earthquake Safety Program at 510-287-4845. 

cc: Board Appointed Officers 
Deputy General Manager 
Executive Staff 

Grace Crunican 


